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ANIMAL INDUSTRY BOARD COVID-19 RESPONSE  
 

  
In accordance with the state of South Dakota’s Covid-19 response the Animal Industry Board 
office is currently closed. Veterinarians and staff are working from home to provide the livestock 
industry with the services necessary for maintaining daily activities.   
 
For livestock import requirements please check this link:  https://aib.sd.gov/imports.html  
 
Import permit numbers may be taken from the answering machine by calling 605-773-3321. 
Please fax (605-773-5459) or email (aibmail@state.sd.us) a copy of the Certificate of Veterinary 
Inspection (CVI) with the permit number listed within 24 hours of getting the permit number.   
 
If you still have questions regarding importing livestock to South Dakota or wish to speak to one 
of the AIB veterinarians, please contact them directly at the following numbers:  
 

• Dr. Dustin Oedekoven, SD State Veterinarian  605-280-6448  
• Dr. Mendel Miller, SD Assistant State Veterinarian  605-280-8190  
• Dr. Susan Reenders, SDAIB Staff Veterinarian  605-295-1066  
• Dr. Todd Tedrow, SDAIB Staff Veterinarian  605-222-1034  

  
For more information on dealing with Covid-19 please see the recommendations from the State 
of South Dakota, the South Dakota Department of Health, and the Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention (CDC) at the links below:  
 
For the most recent updates regarding COVID-19, please visit   
 
cov id.sd.gov or call 800.592.1861  
 
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-nCoV/index.html 
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